
The re-organization meeting for the Borough of Penn Lake Park was held on Tuesday, January 3rd, 2006 at the community house at 7:00pm.  Magistrate Feissner swore in council members Susan George, Augie Ciulla and Thomas Carter earlier.  Sue George called the 2006 re-organizational meeting to order and proceeded with a roll call vote – Thomas Carter, Susan George and Karen Green were present along with many concerned residents.  Augie Ciulla had to leave after the swearing in due to being in severe discomfort because of the recent leg surgery. 

Sue opened the nominations for president of council, Thomas Carter nominated Susan George, individual roll call vote-Carter-yes; George-yes, Green-yes.  George indicated that when Augie was here earlier he indicated he would be interested in continuing being the vice-president of council.  George nominated Ciulla for vice-president, individual roll call vote Green-yes; George-yes; Carter-yes.

George continued with the meeting indicating that there is a vacancy on council and asked Pat Flanagan if he would consider being back on council.  Flanagan replied that if he were to fill the vacancy it would be only to see the completion of the sewer project and council would have to make sure he was able to fill the vacancy.  Because of changes in laws over the past few years in order to be elected to a council seat you must be full time resident of the Borough, however he isn’t quite sure what the rules are for an appointment to the position are.  Council should check with Atty. McCormick.  Flanagan indicated that he would serve temporarily only if it is legally possible.  Sue indicated that we would table the appointment and check with Atty. McCormick.  Tom Carter felt that he would like to see Pat Flanagan be on council to keep with the continuity of the project for whatever time 3 or 6 months.  Flanagan asked that if council has a person designated as a lead person for sewers that he would be happy to work with him/her.

George continued that we also need a Mayor.  So far Mr. Warner and Mr. Favire have both expressed interest but we are unable to make a decision tonight so we will table this for February’s meeting.  George continued with a motion to reappoint Teresa Wojciechowski as secretary/Treasurer until further notice, 2nd Green, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  George made a motion to re-appoint Atty. McCormick until further notice, 2nd Green, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  George motioned to reappoint Shaun Kuter as our SEO until further notice, 2nd Green, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

The following are some of the responsibilities of the council members.  Augie Ciulla-Vice Pres, roads and purchasing.

Tom Carter-sewers; Sue George-Recreation & Dam; Green-Lake, water, Health & Public Welfare; the Mayor will be in charge of Police.  Sue will handle this until we appoint a mayor.

George motioned to reappoint and retain the same committee members until further notice, 2nd Green, none opposed, motion carried.

Motion to close the reorganization meeting made by George, 2nd Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

The January 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough commenced at approximately 7:30pm.  After the Pledge of Allegiance President George proceeded to call the meeting to order
.  Roll call showed that Carter, George, and Green were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents.


The December minutes were presented to Council and placed on display.

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Green, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Carter 2nd by Green, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.12/07/05

$ 2249.58

$ 91073.16
$ 2605.80

Deposits


$ 1884.08

$  2587.17
$     .00

Withdrawals

$ 3357.14

$  3687.50
$ 2582.00

Interest

     $
    

$   305.48
$__  3.32

Bal.01/03/06

$  776.52

$ 90278.31  
$   27.12





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 12/07/05

$11820.21

$2022.12

$25.08

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$   39.33

$   6.73

$  .00
Bal.01/03/06

$11899.54

$2028.85

$25.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 12/7/05

$ 221569.90

Deposits


$       .00

Transfer


$       .00

Penn Vest interest
$   1686.04 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals

$ 112553.99

Interest


$    290.58
Bal 01/3/06

$ 107620.45

CORRESPONDENCE:

QUESTIONS & COMMENTS:


A resident, Vince Kimsal,  wanted to bring to Council’s attention that a letter was given to his son by the bus driver from the Crestwood transportation manager saying that anytime there is an early dismissal they want to let the children off at the Community House.  He feels that they just want to use any excuse to drop the children off there and doesn’t understand the thinking behind this.  About 3 weeks ago the driver said the roads were too bad and the kids were actually dropped off at the back road where the quarry is.  There were some parents waiting there to pick them up but there also were parents at the Community house as well.  He doesn’t understand why the bus can’t go around the lake regardless off how much snow is on the ground.  Personally, Vince thinks the roads around the lake are better than some other areas.  He strongly feels that the children should always be picked up and dropped off at their bus stops.  Discussion followed.

George feels that it’s unsafe and will contact the superintendent.  Jill Rosenstock said that every few months the school district does this always with some excuse.  There is a state law that says the children have to be dropped of within 6 blocks of home.  Discussion ensued.  George stated that several weeks back Rob Johnson said the school sent a letter asking for someone from the Borough to be a liaison. A resident, Mr. Goldstein said that the superintendent had asked his wife Dana if she would be interested in being a contact for the Borough since she presently is involved with them on another project. George replied that she would contact the superintendent and also speak with Mrs. Goldstein and report next month.  Discussion ensued. 


George stated that we have some open positions.  We need a Mayor and a Council member.  If anyone is interested please send us letter to the PO Box for the Borough so that we can act on it at the February meeting.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 2587.17

HA Berkheimer, EIT



$  651.21

Realty transfer taxes



$   50.00

Building Permits



$   50.00

Contractors Permits



$  100.00

Zoning Permits



$  495.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$  269.64

State Police Fines Collected



$ 7000.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected



$  250.00

Zoning Variance Hearing-Bahrt

BILLS:
READ 




$   85.54

HA Berkheimer, admin & comm.



$   14.04

PP & L November Streetlight



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Jan. Garbage Coll.

$  133.50
Journal Newspapers

$   24.80
Citizens Voice, Special Mtg Ad



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Jan. Salary



$  825.00

WH Boro, Jan, Feb March Fire Protection

$  785.76
Snow Removal, James Jarick

$ 1709.90
James Jarick, pothole patch, Hollenback Rd

$  607.78
Borton Lawson, Dam Annual Inspection

$ 2456.03
Borton Lawson, Dam Outlet Bidding/Const

$   71.74
Staples, Supplies, envelopes, copy paper, tape, etc

$   55.00
PNC Bank, Safety Deposit Box Rental


Motion to pay the bills was made by Carter, 2nd by Green, roll call –all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

George wanted to clarify what the council members would be responsible for.  George stated she will be recreation & dam; Carter sewers; Green will continue with the lake; Ciulla will handle roads & purchasing and when we appoint a mayor that person will be responsible for police, in the meantime George will take care of it.


The minutes from the Planning Commission were given to George.  She indicated that the Planning Commission have set their dates and are working w/Jack Varaly for wetlands delineation.  Meetings will begin at 7:00pm and will be Jan 18th, February 15th, March 15th.  They have been advertised in the White Haven Journal and posted on the bulletin board.  


A resident asked for an update on the sewers.  George asked Pat Flanagan if he wouldn’t mind reporting.  Flanagan stated that they are continuing
to make progress with the connections.  The residents will have 45 days from the notice date to connect.  A resident asked if we really have to have someone look at the electric and plumbing work and sign off on it.  Wanted to know who they need to get in contact with.  George replied that she didn’t know the answer to this however will check with Rob Johnson.  Discussion ensued.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

 


George stated that Penn Vest is looking for payment of $150,000 to Aqua PA by the Borough or return of the funds to Penn Vest. PLPB council has asked for a breakdown from Aqua on numerous occasions via Entech and to date we have not received them.  Penn Vest has given us a deadline to resolve this issue. They do not want us to hold onto the money, they want it expended. George motioned that if we do not receive the receipts/breakdown by January 15th we will return the funds to Penn Vest to be requested at a later date, 2nd by Carter roll call-all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:


Due to the fact that the council president changed, we need to authorize Sue George as president of council to be able to sign checks.  In the past authority has always been given to the President, V-Pres, and Treasurer of the Borough to sign check.  Two signatures are needed.  Motion to pass RES. #1 of 2006 authorizing the current Council Pres. Susan George, V-Pres Augie Ciulla and Secretary/Treasurer Teresa Wojciechowski sign checks on behalf of the Borough, accounts are with PNC Bank, PLGIT, and FNCB, was made by Green, 2nd by Carter, roll call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by 

Green, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting was reconvened right after the motion to adjourn to pass RES. #2 of 2006 to authorize the process for the documents needed to enter into a Revolving Line of Credit for $125,000 from FNCB, fees not to exceed $1500.00 should we need funds to complete the Borough projects.  Motion was made by George, 2nd by Green, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 


Motion to adjourn was made by George, 2nd by Green, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary
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